
Members will recall from the planning training sessions held, that there is a statutory 

requirement through Sections 25 and 37 of the Town and Country Planning (Scotland) 

Act 1997 for all planning applications to be determined in accordance with the 

provisions of the Development Plan unless material considerations indicate otherwise. 

All Committee reports to Planning Development Management Committee are 

evaluated on this basis. It is important that the reasons for approval or refusal of all 

applications and any conditions to be attached are clear and based on valid planning 

grounds. This will ensure that applications are defensible at appeal and the Council is 

not exposed to an award of expenses. 

 

Under Standing Order 29.11 the Convener can determine whether a motion or 

amendment is competent and may seek advice from officers in this regard. With the 

foregoing in mind the Convener has agreed to the formalisation of a procedure 

whereby any Member wishing to move against the officer recommendation on an 

application in a Committee report will be required to state clearly the relevant 

development plan policy(ies) and/or other material planning consideration(s) that form 

the basis of the motion against the recommendation and also explain why it is believed 

the application should be approved or refused on that basis. The Convener will usually 

call a short recess for discussion between officers and Members putting forward an 

alternative to the recommendation. 


